MEG Management Committee meeting

19.03.2008, 13:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller (Chair), Yury Shtyrov, Rob Anthony, Maarten Van Casteren, Rhodri Cusack, Olaf Hauk, Gary Chandler, Georgie Morrill (minutes).
1. Apologies for absences 

· Oleg Korzyukov

· Clare Dine

· Rik Henson

2. Matters arising 
YS informed the committee that there will be a meeting on 1st April with Elekta to discuss the outstanding issues from William’s letter which include sound insulation, software and general performance/instability.  FP suggested that it would be good to get compensation for all the problems we have had with the machine and that we should look at the cost of the lost slots from performance issues.  RC mentioned that we don’t want to be too daring in our claim though as we have to maintain a healthy relationship with Elekta for the future.
    Action:  GM to look at lab stats and show YS how many slots were lost due to machine failure and how much this would come to if charged per hour.
3. Minutes from the last meeting
YS reported that he has followed up the Easycap demo and that should be sent to us within 2 weeks.
The minutes were approved.
4. Computing
· RA mentioned the screen flicker on Yury’s PC which is down to the window manager.  RA will look into this once YS has logged the requested with the IT helpdesk.  

· RA also reported that he looked at the problem with the machine in the user room and found out that it is a hardware memory problem which he is sorting out.  
· Disk array will soon be available, but RA had to do a groups transfer before sorting this out.

· YS asked about the acquisition project database and RA suggested that this could be moved and that they will coordinate this with Neuromag.
· It was decided that one of the HP workstations will definitely be moved to the lab and the screens could go with it and RA will order more.
Action: YS to liaise with RA/GC regarding the HP workstation move to the lab and order new screens.
5. GSK collaboration for the Schizophrenia study 
FP is liaising with GSK who would like to start recording in late summer. There needs to be more discussion at other levels first – especially WMW.  FP reported that GSK are apparently very keen though and would ideally like to start with 1 slot per week in July-August and increase the load in 2009.  RC asked if we could get something scientific from the subjects from this study.  FP suggested running our own paradigms on the same patients which would make it more interesting on the cognitive neuroscience side.
FP informed the committee that the GSK post doc has been appointed and her name is Marie Smith.

6. Lab stats for February 2008
GM showed the spreadsheet showing the statistics for the MEG lab for February.  It was noted that there was a very high lab usage (96% in some cases) which is a really good thing.  MvC asked about how many of the failed slots were so to the machine failing and GM informed that there were only 3 failed slots.  Two were because of machine failure and one was from a “no show” participant.
7. Requested MEG lab slots for April

GM showed the spreadsheet showing all the MEG slots requests and how many have been booked for April and how many are remaining.  It was noted that the usage of the lab seems to be decreasing a bit which will ease the pressure. It was agreed to introduce maintenance slots every Wednesday after the He refill.
8. Lab Business and Progress

8.1  Sound insulation, progress – GC can’t do much more with this but FP suggested looking into compensation from Neuromag and that perhaps we should look at the total cost of building the wall around the machine and make the request something in the region of that cost.
8.2  Acquisition software – Discuss at next meeting.
8.3  Simultaneous MEG and EEG recordings – Discuss at next meeting.
8.4  MEG Operator / Researcher Qualification Procedure – Dan Wakeman is waiting to be officially approved to become an operator.  The committee approved this pending further feedback from CD and OK and then YS and FP will make chair decision.
8.5  Eye tracker – GC wants Neuromag to say that they will pay for this, because it would also be easier to pass them the details to sort.  YS pointed out that we are still waiting for a demo.  YS also found a company that do goggles with one and two channels and a version combined with an eye tracker.  RC discovered that NNL offer the same thing, but there are some problems with the presentation software at the moment but this is something they are looking into.  GC had concerns that these are MEG compatible.  YS said the problem with the US Company is that they have nothing to show in Europe at the moment.  
8.6 Visual supine stimulation – GC said that we just need more time to sort this and as the Wednesday afternoons are free in April; this could be a good time to look into it.
8.7  Foot pedal – GC informed that we just need to test this.  
8.8  Other issues – None
Action: YS to follow up “Easycap” demo.
9. AOB
FP reported that as some researchers are close to having reportable results, it would be a good idea to have an IIG meeting devoted to MEG data reporting.  Also there is an MEG conference in Japan where YS, FP etc are taking data over to present and it would be nice if any other members of the committee had anything that they would like to show.
Action: All – to consider their future data presentations.
10. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 9th April @ 1pm in the WWSR (check as all booked!)
